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The fifth update on the progress of 
this exciting project which is funded 
by a grant from the NSW Government, 
Shoalhaven City Council and Ulladulla 
Local Aboriginal Land Council.

D1 Plantation Point     
The new amenities block is taking shape with the roof 
now completed.  

The contract for the beach access ramp has been issued 
and construction is anticipated to commence in May, 
due to lead time for construction materials. 

The final link paths and accessible parking will be 
completed at the end of the project.

best outcome. Every effort will be made to minimise the 
inconvenience to property owners.

D3 Basin Walk – Stage 2
A pre-tender meeting for the construction of the gravel 
paths and boardwalks along the foreshore from Palm 
Beach to The Wool Lane was conducted on 11 March 
with ten contractors attending. Tenders close on 7 April.

D4 Bherwerre Wetland  
Council is awaiting environmental approvals. Design 
work is almost complete. Preliminary costing is being 
undertaken. 

D5 Hyams Beach
Council is currently reviewing the feedback on the 
Hyams Beach Masterplan.

D6 Ulladulla Headland and 
Warden Head Walking Trails
Design work is underway with a GPS survey having 
been completed on Warden Head and Coomee 
Nulunga tracks. 

Council is hoping to meet with Noel Butler regarding 
proposed One Track For All upgrades.

D7 Murramarang Coastal Walk 
Extension
This project will tie in with the National Parks & Wildlife 
Service’s project in Murramarang National Park. 

New and Improved Walking Trails and Accessibility Upgrades

D3 Shared 
path on 
Greville 
Avenue

D2 Palm Beach
This project has been completed. The new paths, BBQ’s, 
shelters, and carpark look great and provide improved 
accessibility to this very popular location.

D3 Basin Walk – Stage 1
The concrete shared path along Sanctuary Point Road 
commenced in Greville Avenue and is continuing 
towards 190 Sanctuary Point Road. This section is 
expected to be completed by May. Residents will 
receive a letterbox drop notifying them of the next 
stage of works by late April. Existing driveway levels 
need to be considered during construction and Council 
staff are working with property owners to achieve the 
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